BECTRICTED

INTERNATIONAL COMMISSION FOR THE NORTWEST ATLANTIC FISHERIES

Exchange of National Imspsction Officers of the U,S, and the U.S.3.R.

An axchangé of inspsction officers of the United States and the Soviet Union
tosk place between Septembasr 19 and Qctober 4, 1968. This 18 the second exchange;
the first having taken place in May 1965,

The axchange teams spemt five days at sea on board the Soviet vessel RAMBINAS,
During the five days, the teams boarded and inspected six trawlers of various types
and visited one research vessel, one base ship and one inaspection veasel. No
irregularities were noted. Three days were spent on the U,S, Coast Guard Cutter
ACTIVE. Three U,5, trawlers were boarded and inepected with no irregularities
being noted. The teems came sshore. on September 28 in order that the inapector
from the U.3.5,R. might observe the shore-side inepection procedures of the U.S.

Throughout the peried of time the two teams worked together, there were fra-
quent, frank discussions of enforcement proceduraes as carried out by each nation.
Two items received more attention than any othet~-exemptions and international
inspection. :

Because the fisheriaes of the Soviat Uniom ars conducted at a great diatance
from home ports, the procadure used differe in minor ragpects from that of the
U.S, where ships fish close to their home ports. Essentially Soviet vessels use
the trip exemption as do trawlare ¢f “he United States. & "trip" is considered
by both countries as the time the vessel laaves its home port until it returns.
Although Soviet trawlers unload at a base ship frequently, the percentage of
regulated spacles 18 computed for all fish taken for the duration of that trip,
Both countries utilize a frequent inspection system. The log vooks of Soviet vas-
sels and the szles invoice of U,5, vessels serve to corohborate visual inapeciions,

The United States was pleased to learn that a Soviet inspaction vessel is
now assigned to work in the Conveniion area. The U,S, inspection team had the
opportunity to board it and to spend some time with the Soviet inspectors
assigned to duty on board.

Due to time limitations eehore, the discuasion of .the propoaed Scheme of
Joint International Enforcement in the ICNAF srea was mot completed, It was,
however, the opinion of Mr. J. B, Skerry of the V.S, and Mr. V, 5. Belov of the
U.S,5,R, that before the scheme enters into force that the officers in charge
of naticnal enforcement systems should meét. Such a meeting would afford the
officers an opportunity to gain a complete underetanding of the national inspec-
tion eystems of each country and the correct interpretetion of the recommended
Bcheme of Joint Internationsl Enforcement as sst forth by the Commisasion.
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